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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE LOUIS COCHERES: Let’s qgo on

the record. Good morning, ladies and gentlemen. As you

' know by now, my name is Louis Cocheres and I am the
| Administrative Law Judge assigned to hear the matter of
Kelly L. Wentz versus PPL Electric Utilities Corporation at

Commission Docket No. F-01002432.

We're just'a few minutes late getting started and

it‘s the fault of the Commission equipment and probably the

operator of the equipment, namely me, and T apologize to the

parties for the delay.

However, I do have one very preliminary matter that I

| need to discuss with the parties and that is to inform the
'parties that this case involves PPL Electric, and as a
matter of fact they provide service to my home as well. I

' live in their service territory just as Ms. Wentz does.

I always mention this on the record in the event

somebody has a problem with it. They need to tell me about

it now.

MS. WENTZ: I don’t have a préblem,with it. Matter
of fact, they have three places of mine.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. And Mr. Fries?

MR. FRIES: I have no problem with that, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Good. All right. ©Now, let me tell

| you that I have read the file completely,and looked over the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (F171761-7150
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‘exhibits and I really don’t think that there’s a huge

factual dispute here, all right?

MS. WENTZ: That’s right. That‘’s what I’ve been

 trying to say from day one.

JUDGE COCHERES: Right. There may be one or two

‘places here where the parties don‘t agree, but after that I

Il think you’re pretty much in agreement.

Let me emphasize the things that I see that are in

| agreement. With the exception of a limited dispute over the

'bill, Ms. Wentz has indicated that she pays her bills on

time and the company has agreed with that statement.

The narrowness of this issue strikes me as one that

could possibly be settled. Mr. Sunday I believe is with us

right now «-
MS. WENTZ: Yes, he’s here.

JUDGE COCHERES: =~ and has at least through Ms.

‘Wentz indicated some willingness to assume liability for
part of this debt. And my question is, do we need a hearing

‘at this point or do we need --

| MS. WENTZ: I don’t have a problem with ==~ to mé, I
didn‘t want a hearing to begin with, okay? Mr. Sunday gave
me a check January 24th of 2002 to pay for his portion that
he knows he’s responsible for. That was nevér an issue,

The issue is to take my name off the credit stating

that I never paid my bill when I did not know it was due. I

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 781.7180
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have éccounﬁs with PP&L. They should have notified me. I
mean, this goes back to when I signed up for the -- you have
to excuse me, I have a cold — when I signedkup for this
serviée for electric at this trailer at 34 Socuth Middlesex
Road.

My telephone number was never updated when I
initially called in, so I mean, they have avtelephone number
that’s old. So they have no way of reaching me because they

failed to do their part in regards to updating the correct

records. They went back to something that I had years ago

instead of updating what’s current.
JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Ms. Wentz, let me ask Mr.

Fries a question. Mr. Fries, have you tried to settle this

case before?

MR. FRIES: We did have a settlement conference, Your
Honor, through the interim order mandatory conference

process. We were not able to settle it at that time, Your

"Honoxr.

The problem is, it’‘s not a matter of records. It’s
that PPL had no indication that the acbount was to be
disconnected until December of 2000, and then by the time

the bill was paid, it had already been turnedvover to a

| third party.

And once the bill is turned over to a third party,

PPl makes no further credit reports on that account. So at

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {7171761-7150
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thig point, it’s not =~ the account in question is not in
the hands of PPL.

Even if == and I don‘t concede this -- but even if

 PPL should have terminated the account two months earlier,

the fact that remains is that that particular bill up to

 that period of time was not paid for a year, until nearly a

| year later.

So I don’t really know == I‘m not sure what Ms. Wentz

| wants PPL to do to the extent that PPL has any control over

that piece of it.

1f this was -~ we’re not reporting this account any
more because it‘s not PPL‘s anymore. And I understand that

Mr. Sunday is willing to pay the balance to Inovision which

is the third party that has this.

But PPL really has no interest in this particular
debt anymore.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well =~~

MS. WENTZ: See, that’s what I don’t understand,
Judge. If they don’t have no interest in the debt, then why
is it on my credit to PP&L that I owe this, and along with,
1f I were to decide to go and open another placé up, this
mark is against me in regards to credit.

I would have to pay a big deposit because I’'m

 blackmarked at PP&L, not paying the bill.

MR. FRIES: Your Honor, I have a witness here, Anita

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY {717 76*-7T150
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Scott, who will be prepared to testify that it is Inovision
who 1is reporting the account as delinquent, not PPL. PPL

does not report -- well, first of all, PPL reports all

'accounts, you know, good or bad. We just report all payment

Il information routinely to Transunion.

But once the account is no longer a PPL account, PPL

doesn’t report on that account anymore. PPL hasn’t had this

account since it was sold to Inovision on August 31, 2002.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Wait a minute here,

 folks. Let’s just reconstruct a little bit of history for

me here, okay?

MS. WENTZ: Okay.

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Wentz, when did you move out of

 the property?

MS. WENTZ: Septembexr 30, 2000.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. So ==

MS. WENTZ: Aﬁd then. Go ahead, 1’11 follow you.
JUDGE COCHERES: VYes, take it slow for me, all right?

Do you recollect calling the electric company and telling

 them you were leaving?

MS. WENTZ: Yes. I called them and told them that --
I called the electric, the telephone, the oil, everything,

okay, to disconnect. But PP&L, I cannot switch this to Mr.

Sunday’s name. He has to personally do that, okay, which at

' that time, you know, I’m sorry, I’m building a house. I

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (747)784-7150
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didn’t think to follow up on it. I assumed he did call them

but he never did, not thinking of it.

I mean, this is an issue that back in August 21,
2001, I found out that I owed this bill. I sent in my
payment to what I owed, I mean, and that‘s why, you know, I

would have gladly, you know, if they would have just

switched it to Mr. Sunday, the remaining balance -- I sent a

letter in to them telling them, but they failed to do that.

All’s I kept getting was harassing calls from their

credit people telling me I owed this. Well, I don’t want to

talk to the credit people. They have no clue to what I'm
doing with PP&L.

I called PP&L and that was the answer I got, “"Well,

we don‘t deal with this, we turned it over to the credit

people.”

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Ms. Wentz, stop for a minute,

| okay?

MS. WENTZ: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. All right. Mr. Fries, does

your company have a record of receiving her request to

 terminate service?

MR. FRIES: No, Your Honor, not -- the first record

' or the record that we have is con December 5, 2000, okay, and

at that time there was a request for a connect, which I

believe was another tenant or Mr. Sunday directly. I‘m not

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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sure which. Let me just confer. Was that another tenant ox

I Mr. Sunday?

(Pause.)

MR. FRIES: Okay. There was a request for a connect.

| We're not sure whether it was Mr. Sunday or another tenant.

MS. WENTZ: Mr. Sunday said another tenant.
JUDGE COCHERES: Okay, fine. My pgint is, is this
dispute about three months worth of billing?

MS. WENTZ: We’re willlng to pay the money. That’s

not the issue. The money is here. It’s just the point that
 PP&L won’t change their records and take the credit off of

me. I mean, I don‘t mind paying my bills. I pay my bills,

but I don’t, you know, it’s something that I’m not

regponsible for, it needs to be taken off my name and

 they’re not willing to work with me to do that.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right, Ms. Wentz =~

MS. WENTZ: Thatfs why I’m here today. I‘m not going
to gquit until I get it. |

JUDGE COCHERES: I understand. Mr. Fries?

MR. FRIES: Yes, Your Honor?

JUDGE COCHERES: Is this bill paid already?

MR. FRIES: Your Honor, PPL is not issuing any bill

on this account. It was gold August 31, 2001 to Inovision

which is a third party which is not a part of PPL.

PPL as I said hasn’t reported this bill to any credit

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717)781.715C
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reporting agency since Bugust of 2001 because it doesn’t

 have the bill anymore.

I mean, if there’s somethingywe could do to resolve

this, we‘d love to, Your Honor, but we don’t have any

ownership interest in that bill. We don‘t do any reporting.

JUDGE COCHERES: Bll right. Help me along here, Mr.

i Fries, all right?

MR. FRIES: Okay.

JUDGE COCHERES: When did this bad credit mark go on

 her record, and did your client put it there?

| MR. FRIES: Your Honor, 1’m not sure what’s there.
Every month un£i1 August of 2001, PPL would have reported
this bill along with all other bills for every customer to
Transunion, and the information just gets sent over to
Transunion as to what bills are paid,‘what are not paid.
Since BRugust, 2001, this bill has not been paid, has
not been reported to Transunion at all. At that point} it

goes to Inovision. BAny further credit reporting is reported

by Inovision. PPL has nothing to do with this bill.

MS. WENTZ: Inovision doesn’t have it anymore,

either, just as of a postmark letter, August ZOth'from Gold

Key Credit, Incorporate. I received another thing with a

letter, *willing to offer you 50 percent settlement on your

| total balance due.” I mean, it’s upsetting to me because

| I’m willing to pay the money. That’s not the point.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 76%-715C
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I have an issue that now, why do I keep getting

il problem things from credit?

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Ms. Wentz, I understand
that. Let me go¢ through this with PPL, all right?
| MS. WENTZ: Okay. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Fries?

MR. FRIES: Yes, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: What I interpreted from what you
have just said was that since your client produces credit
information on a regqular basis and sends it to Transuniun,
’that your client first reported the black mark on her credit
rating. Did I miss something in there?

MR. FRIES: Well, Your Honor, I can‘t agree with the

{| characterization, “black mark." I mean, the account

| information is -~ the billing information is reported, all

right, whether it‘s ==

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, it wasn’t a coﬁpliment, now,
was it, Mr. Fries?

MR. FRIES: Maybe Ms. Scott could shed’some light.
 Maybe I‘m not properly explaining this, Your Honor. But
yes, it’s negative information because itfs not paid, but
kPPL doesn’t add any commentary on it, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, and I didn’t think you did,’

all right? I didn’t think there was a note that said she

| didn’t pay and she’s also a very bad person, all right? But

COMMDNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - [717) 7&‘1 <7150
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it doesn’t matter that you didn’t say, your client that is,
didn‘t say that she’s a very bad person.

What we’re dealing with is the fact that your client

 reported that the bill has not been paid. What your client

did about collecting the bill is history we have not yet
gotten to.

aAnd ﬁy question is, if the bill is paid; would PPL
remove the mark that it putkthere?

MR. FRIES: May I have a moment, Your Honor?

JUDGE COCHERES: Certainly.

(Pause.)

MR. FRIES: Your Honor, Ms. Scott has given me some
information on exactly how the account, what happened when
it was sold. Can I ask her to explain what that is? I
don‘t think there is a black mark that is on the account

that =+~ excuse me, T don’t think there’s a black mark, if

' you will, that is on Ms. Wentz’s credit account at this time

‘as a result of anything PPL has done, because when the

account was charged off, any negative information was

removed on PPL‘g report to Transunion. Did I accurately

| state that, Ms. Scott?

MS. SCOTT: Once it was sold.
'MR. FRIES: Why don’t you speak up and tell the
Judge.

MS. SCOTT: Judge Cocheres, this is Anita Scott.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717)76°.7150
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Good morning.

JUDGE COCHERES: Good morning, Ms. Scott. I'm going

to interrupt you for just a moment, and it‘’s something that

 'goes back to something you didn’t hear yet, both of you, and

‘that is -- Mr. Sunday, can you hear me?

MR. SUNDARY: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: How soon do you have to leave to
take your wife to the doctor?

MRé SUNDAY: No, 1 can wait a minute here.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, all I‘m concerned about, sir,
is that I do not want to delay you unduly and make you late,
énd if you’re willing to be patient a littie while longer, I
will get badk to you.

But if need be, we’ll take your testimony and then

you can leave and -~

MS. WENTZ: That’d be wonderful. I’d haté to see
them held up. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Would that work hetter for you, Mr.
Sunday, if we just took your testimony right now?

MR. SUNDAY: Okay .

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Mr. Fries, I appreciate

 where we’ve been, but I think we ought to accommodate Mr.

Sunday, all right?
MR. FRIES: Okay.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Mr. Sunday, would you be

: COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY AT 7647180
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kind enough to raise your right hand?

Whereupon,
JACK K. SUKDAY

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT TESTIMONY

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Would you tell us your

' name and address, please?

THE WITNESS: Jack K. Sunday, 40 South Middlesex

| Road, Carlisle, Pennsylvania.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay, sir. And because I’m not
perfectly familiar with this problem, tell us how you got

involved in this, what your interest in this property is and

 when you think your liability started.

THE WITNESS: The Wentzes rented the mobile home from

me during the time they constructed their new home. They

moved out the end of September, the year 2000.

At that time, I realized -- and Mrs. Wentz called to

 disconnect, and I should have called to be connected, to

have the mobile home connected until I got a new renter in.

But during the month of October, this bill of §124 --

Il T forget the exact amount -- $124.30, which I am liable for
- and willing to pay, I issued a check to PP&L for $124.30,

| gave it to Mrs. Wentz and she then was going to send it in.

And then I don’t know all the details in this

dispute, but that is really what it’s all about. That bill

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 765.7150
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for, PP&L bill for electric during the month of October in

I 2000 was my bill and I‘m willing to pay it if PP&L will

accept and take this off of her credit. That’s about all I

 have to say. If there’s any gquestions --

. JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, Mr. Sunday. When did you get

new tenants in that trailer?

THE WITNESS: I believe it was December of 2000.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, who was responsible for the

i bill for November and whatever was left of December before

 they moved in?

THE WITNESS: I was, Jack Sunday.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. So that $124 covers that

entire period of October through the arrival of your tenants

in December?

THE WITNESS: Right, until the new tenant called and

' had connected in their name.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Ms. Wentz, is there anything

else of importance that Mr. Sunday can tell us about that

 you could ask a question about?

MS. WENTZ: Basically, you know, he ¢laimed about,
that is his responsibility. That was, you know, from day
one when I wrote my letter in to PP&L, I, you know, like --

JUDGE COCHERES: Whoua. Ms. Wentz, you didn’t hear

(me. I said, do you have a question for Mr. Sunday?

MS. WENTZ: No.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARY (717} 7684-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. I want you to stop there,
:thenm Mr. Fries, do you have any questions for Mr. Sunday?
MR. FRIES: Yes, I do.
JUDGE COCHERES: Fine.
MR. FRIES: Thank you.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. FRIES:
Q. Mr. Sunday, my name ié William Friesf I’'m
representing PPL and I just have a couple questions for you.
A. Okay .

Q. Did you ever call PPL to have service placed in

| your name after Ms. Wentz moved out?

A. Apparently 1 did not. I can’t remember at that
 time. I realize the person moving out should call and
:disconneét, and the person that wants connected must call in
 themselves. It can’t be switched any other way.

Q. Ckay. And did ycu ever personally hear Ms.
Wentz éall in to PPL to disconnect service?

A. No, in my presence, no.

Q. Okay. And in any event,VYOu don’t recall
¢alling PPL to have service connected in your name?

B. Apparently I did not. I can’t‘remember, it’s
- two years, whether T did or did not. |
Q.  Okay. Do you remembet talking to Anita s¢ott of

PPL in April of this year?

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 781-7150 '
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A. Someone called me; yes.

Q. Okay. And do you remember telling Ms. Scott

| that you forgot to call PPL to connect service?

A, I can‘t remember that conversation.

0. Okay. Regarding your’tesﬁimony that you‘re
responsible for the bill, do you mean}that you feel that you
should xeimbutse 6r pay the bill of Ms. Wentz?

B, I will pay the bill to PPSL or I will reimburse
Ms. Wentz, eithér way. I have no objection to doing it
either way. | |

Q. Okay. You gaVe the check for $124.30 that you

wrote out to Ms. Wentz; isn‘t that correct?

‘A.  On January 24, ‘02, PP&L, $124.30.

0. Okay. BAnd are you aware of the fact that Ms.

. Wentz never sent that check to PPL?

A. Yes.

Q. Okay. And are you aware of the fact that she
still has that check?

A. Yes.

MR. FRIES: Thank you, Mr. Sunday.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Mr. Sunday, I want to

' thank you very much. Is there anything more you want to add

to your story before we excuse you?
THE WITNESS: No. I ju~t, I think I’'ve made it clear

that I’m willing to accept the billing. I know I‘m liable

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 7684 715C
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for the bill. There’s no question about that.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay, sir. I want to thank you very
much for taking time to join us today. Mr. Fries, do you
have any other questions?

MR. FRIES: Nd, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Wentz, do you have any questions

 for Mr. Sunday?

MS. WENTZ: HNo, I don’t.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay, fine. Mr. Sunday, thank you
for coming. If you wish to leave because of,your wife’s
appointment, yvou do so whenever you think ié convenieht,

’THE WITNESS: Okay.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you.

{Witness excused.)’

JUDGE COCHERES: Now, let’é go off the record for a
minute.

(Discussion off the record.}k

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Fries, are you ready to proceed?

MR. FRIES: Yes, Yodr Honox . .

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. Thank you. Ms. Wentz,

although we’ve spent a lot of time talking today, I have not

|| taken your testimony. I was hoping that I could talk the
'parties into settling this case. It does not appear to me

that it is readily possible to do that.

So that being said, while you’ve provided a lot of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY. {717} 781.7150
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information to me and I do appreciate your help in doing

that, we need to make a record so that I can make a

- decision.

MS. WENT%: Okay.

JUDGE COCHERES: So I assume that you will be the

 second witness for your side of the case?

MS. WENTZ: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Would you raise your

' right hand?

Whereupon,

KELLY L. WENTZ

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT TESTIMONY

JUDGE COCHERES: Would you please tell me your name

- and current address, please?

THE WITNESS: My name is Kelly L. Wentz. My current
address is 290 0ld Stenehouse Road, Carlisle, Pennsylvania,
(inaudible) one three.

JUDGE COCHERES: What’s your ZIP code, ma‘am?

THE WITNESS: One seven zero one three.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. Now, we’re here today mainly

because you wanted us to be. You filed the complaint. You

| tell me what the problem is, from the start.

THE WITNESS: Basically I moved out of the mobile

" home and I called PP&L to have them transfer it to Mr.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7817150
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Sunday’s name.

When I talked to the lady at PP&L, she stated I

| canniot do that, that Mr. Sunday needs to call in. At that
 time, I told Mr. Sunday he needs to call to switch the PP&L

I to his name.

From then on, the issue was basically dropped until I

was contacted with the credit person in regards to owing

' this bill, and which at that time I did not know I owed it

| because they never informed me.

I have three accounts with PP&L. I just assumed they
would have sent it because I had called them with my service

at 290 Old Stonehouse Road, with my telephone number,

everything.

They had stated they were calling a number which was

disconnected. That number I have not had for eight years,

' so I mean, this dates back to whenever PP&L criginally took
my information for service at the Middlesex Road property,
 that they did not follow through and put all the correct

information in.

At that time, I sent them a letter which was dated
August 21st. I mailed the payment that I was responsible
for and stated on there the remaining balance of $124.30 is

not my responsibility and the owner of the trailer’s name

Il with his address, his telephone number and so on.

When 1 found out, they got another bill. I said I
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sent it in. I called PP&L. They credited it to a wrong

| account, which I can’t fully tell them that they were at

fault, but still I sent the stub in with it. They put it

against one of our business accounts, so I mailed it in

' again on 8/23/01.

Still, in the numerous times I talked to them, they
didn’t switch the bill to Jack Sunday. They just continued
sen&ing me the late charges. I trieé to talk to them. They
wouldn’t talk to me.

The credit people called. I explained to them. They

got nasty to me. I mean, nobody would listen to me

basically going through the whole thing, and that’s why I
| made the complaint. I talked to them about my telephone

I nunber .

Even when investigating through the Public Utility

thing, there’s a complaint when I put the complaint out and

- that ‘s dated January 14, 2001. I had already made a payment
 to PP&L -- or 2002, January 14, 2002. PP&L is showing me
 then my record’s $181.16. 1 had made the payment on August

‘21, 2001 and that brought my balance to $124.

S0 all the way through this wholé thing, the records
are so screwed up ==

MR. FRIES: Objection to the characterization of the
records. I move that that be stricken from the record.

THE WITNESS: I have the proof here. I mean, I don‘t

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (T17) 7817150
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know what I can do. I mean --

JUDGE COCHERES: All right, let me just rule and say

it’s denied. Mr. Fries, we’ll get into the what the state
Il of your company’s records are and you’ll certainly have the

opportunity to defend it. Go ahead, Ms. Wentz.

THE WITNESS: The Pennsylvania Public Utility
Comuission letter that was sent to me Janua:y’14, 2002,
their investigation with PP&L, I mean, it‘’s basically

showing, they would have got the records from PP&L stating I

still owe $181.16, and this was Januwary 14, 2002.

I had already made payment in August of 2001 of the '

| $56.86, and it was on the PP&L records, and I‘m still

getting that 1 owed $181.

So I had to fight that battle with the credit people,

explaining to me that I didn’t even owe that amount. I did
 pay my share, but the remaining share was, you know, Mr.

 Sunday’s responsibility and he had no problem with it.

I got a check from him. He stated, "Hey, that‘s my

responsibility.” But it‘s just, I’ve battled with this up

- and down for all this time. I mean, I am not saying I am

not wrong in any part of this. I mean, I am not saying

that, yes, I should have followed up and made sure Mr.

Sunday took my name off. I didn’t do that, okay.

But it’s not my fault that they couldn’t contact me

il because they didn’t have the correct records. I have so

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7847150
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is on their account. You can’t tell me they can‘t call by

name .

They state they don‘t use old records. Okay, then

 why do they have my old telephone number that’s eight years

I| ©1d? So I mean, there was ways they could have contacted me

and I would gladly have settled this. 1It’s just the point

' that they’‘re not willing to work with me in regards to

getting my credit cleared.

All’s I want is them to have an official letter

| stating that it’s a mutual problem, that the credit should

be cleared, you know, PP&L takes fault, Kelly Wentz takes

fault. I’m not saying I’m not wrong a hundred percent, but

- you know, they have to vouch that they’re wrong, also.

‘That’s basically all I have to say.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, Ms. Wentz, I need to fill in a
few details.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

JUDGE COCHERES: You started with the words, "I moved

kjaut of the mobkile home." What was the address of the mobile

home?

THE WITNESS: 34 South Middlesex Road.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. And when did you move

cut of that mobile home?

THE WITNESS: I moved out of the home 9/30/2000,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 781.7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: And when do you think you called PPL

| to have your name removed from the bill?

THE WITNESS: I called it in September, because I had

everything set up so when we moved into our new home

- October, I called all the utilities.

But like I said, when I called in, I mean, they have

| their thing of records when they do things but they don’t
| have a record in the thing of records when a woman talks to

you in regards *o -~ I talked to the woman. I told her, I

don’t want Mr. Sunday paying for a disconnect because he’s

il going to need the property.

So 1 said, you just need to change it over to his

| name, and that’s when the problem started because T never

followed up and Mr. Sunday probably forgot.

JUDGE COCHERES: »And have you paid the bill through
September 30, 2000 on the mobile home?

THE WITNESS: The last bill that was sent was part of

this bill that they tried to reach me with. See, when I

| called in, I said, "Make sure you forward the stuff to my

new address,” so I ==~ I’m sorry, I don‘t sit at my mailbox
waiting for bills. I hate to open my mailbox.

But you know, that’s the part that‘s a lack of me not

| following up, but if it‘s not in front of you to take care

| of, I don‘t care, nobody does it.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 764-7150
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But I did pay what was my responsibility and that’s

' when I sent the payment in to PP&L with a letter stating,

you know, what needs to be done with this remaining balance.

'JUDGE COCHERES: And that letter was dated August

I 21st?

THE WITNESS: August 21lst.
JUDGE COCHERES: Of what year?
THE WITNESS: Two thousand one.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. And that included

' payment in the amount of $56.862

THE WITNESS: That’s correct.

JUDGE COCHERES: A1l right. Are you telling me that

 you first complained to our Commission’s Bureau of Consumer

Services?

THE WITNESS: When I made the complaint was after the

credit people kept after me in regards to not switching it
to Mr. Sunday’s name, that they were still on me that I was
responsible for this amount and I could get nowhere.

I mean, Mr. Sunday gave me the check. As soon as I
found out about it, I went to him and he:gladly gave me -—=
he said, "No, that’s my responsibility." But they would not

work with me in regards to clearing my name off of the, you

- know, switching it to him.

You know, if anything, my credit should have that I

- have credit against me for $56.86. I mean, it‘s just a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - 717} 781-2150
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point at issue in regards to, they won’t make their recoxds

correct of when I keep trying to get them to do, explain to

them.

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Wentz, I'm sure vou didn’t mean

to do this, but you keep talking about "they" and “them."

Who are you talking about when you say4“they" and “them"?

THE WITNESS: PP&L and also the -- actually, at that

time, it was Penn Credit Corporation.

JUDGE COCHERES: So you’re saying you want me to do
something about Penn Credit Association?

THE WITNESS: On the original letter from PP&L which

' is dated August 16, 2001, they have on here, it states that,

"Your account balance of $181.16 has been referred to Penn
Credit Corporation for collection." This is a letter from
PP&L.
JUDGE COCHERES: And what address was it sent to?
THE WITNESS: That was sent to my 290 0ld Stonehouse
Road, Carlisle.

~ JUDGE COCHERES: All right. And that was for the

account at 34 South Middlesex Road?

THE WITNESS: Yes. This was after I made the

complaint.

JUDGE COCHERES: When you say "after you made the

complaint," are you talking about a complaint you made to

the company or to my Commission?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {747} 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: This was on 8/16/01, it says, "You

contacted PP&L regarding your final balance. You indicated
| you moved from this location in Octobexr and requested

disconnect was made.” It says in here,"To investigate your

concerns, we reviewed the documents on the account at the
date the final bill was issued." |

And it says, "We’‘re unable to locate any request,"
you know, basically states all this, and it just tells me my

account,‘which is what’s attached, and what the amount is

- and everything.

I mean, I get all these official letters, but nobody

' is willing to work with me on this. And that’s when they

sent the thing, if you don’t agree with this report, you

| can, you know, file an informal complaint with thekPUC,‘and

that’s what I did.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine.

THE WITNESS: I didn’t agree with it.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Mr. Fries, do you have
guestions?

MR. FRIES: Yes, 1 do, Your Honor.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. FRIES:

Q. Mrs. Wentz, you were asked by the Judge what the
address was where the trailer was located, and I think you

said 34 South Middlesex Road?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY 1797y 7681.7160
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A. That’s correct.

Q. Was that élso Rvax Carlisle, PA, 170137

A. Yeah, that’s what’s on PP&L’s bill, but’we
didn’t put that on our mailing address.

Q. Okay. But that was on PPL’s bills that you
received?

A. Yes.

Q. All right.

A. When I was living there.

Q. All right. And’when you mu&ed, you moved to 290
0ld Stonehouse Road in Carlisle?

A. That’s correct,kof~which T élso had service
theré at the‘time, too.

Q. Okay. And when you moved, did you notify the

| postal authorities to forward your mail to your new address?

A. That was the only bill that I had there. I
didn’t have =~ my legal mailing addresé was 290 0ld
Stdnehause Road. I had a mailbox there from day one when we
started building. I never actually put my mailing address
to ﬁhe trailer.

Q. All right. When you had’the PPL account, did

you notify PPL to send the bills to the 34 South Middlesex

- Road aadress?

A, Yes, I did. That’s when I called in to have

 them switch it to Mr. Sunday, and that’s when the lady told

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717)761-71 Sb
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me I can’t do that, that he has to call in.

Q. Okay. Just so we’re clear, when you called PPL,

and I take it you called them sometime in September of 200072

A. Yes. It would have been before I moved out.

Q. Okay. You did not call to disconnect service,
is that --

A. No, 1 did not.

0. I‘'m sorry, I didn’t hear your answer.

A, I did not.

0. Okay. You called to transfer service to the
name of ycur landlord?

A. Yes, and they wouldn’t let me do it.

Q. ’Okdy; And that was because you were told that
the landlord had to call in to accept the service?

A. Exactly.

0. All right. And I think you’ve acknowledged in

| your testimony that you never checked with Mr. Sunday to see

;if'he had in fact called in to accept responsibility for the

sexrvice?
A. That was after I told him and I never followed

it up. I mean, I‘m just moving into a home, so I mean, my

{ time is limited, you know, unpacking and everything else.

Q. I understand, but you knew when you called PPL

| in September as a result of that conversation that it was up

to Mr. Sunday to call in to have service connected in his

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 764.7150
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- own name?

A. Yes.

Q. And you never made any other calls to PPL at

that time to request either the discontinuance of the

| service or the transfer of the service?

A. No, I didn’t. I just assumed that he did it and

everything was taken care of until I received all this

stuff.

Q. Okay. When did you es;ablish this account with

PPI. at the Middlesex Road address?

A, We were in there I guesé é year.

Q. Okay. And when you were theré,idid you give
them the address at which bills;weie to be sent to?

A. It was the address where we were at. T called
when we were in our old home, which was 171 Fairview Drive.

Q. I understand, but when you established service

for 34 South Middlesex Reoad, did you give thét address to

PPL to send the bills to?
A. Yes, that’s where the established was. We
didn’t have our mailbox up yet.

Q. Okav. Bnd at no time did you tell PPL to send

the bills for that address to any other address; isn‘t that

also correct?
A. I did that when I called in to the girl to

explain to her to transfer it to Mr. Sunday.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (747) 7617150
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Q. And who did you speak with?

a. I don’t -~ I didn’t write that down. I mean, I

didn’t think I’d have to go through all this.

Q. Okay. Do you remember what the date of that
conversation was?

A. I go to the beach every year the fortieth week

| of the month, so it had to be in the middle of the month
 because I came home on the 30th or the 29th or the 30th, and

' that was the night we moved out.

JUDGE COCHERES: Wait a minute, wait a minute.

There’s something we didn’t hear correctly. When do you go

' to the beach?

THE WITNESS: I go to the beach, like this week,

' next, the 20th to the 27th, I‘11l be gone. We have a time

share. ©So I called before I went to the beach. So I mean,

‘I didn’t write these dates down. I called all of them. I
' called, you know, the telephone. I called the cable. I had

’éverything disconnected. I went through the whole list.

JUDGE COCHERES: No, no, no, no. I1’'m still having a
problem. Ms. Wentz, to us here in Harrisburg, it sounded

like you said that you go to the beach on the fortieth day

- of the month.

THE WITNESS: ©No, no, no, week, fortieth week.
JUDGE COCHERES: Fortieth week?

THE WITNESS: VYes.
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~ MR. PRIES: Of the year.

THE WITNESS: There’s so many weeks. The fortieth,

 that Friday, is the week that we have the time share.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. But that’s not of the month,
it’s of the year, isn‘t it?
THE WITNESS: (Inaudible) --

JUDGE COCHERES: I’‘m sorry, Ms. Wentz, we’re losing

you completely. I‘m sorry to get hung up on this, but we’re

trying to understand --
THE WITNESS: (Inaudible) -- September, a Tuesday

like around the 19th, the 20th or whatever is when we leave,

that Friday.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.

THE WITNESS: Okay. When you have a time share, you
have a certain week. That is youf week every year.

JUDGE COCHERES: So it’s the fortieth week of the
year?

THE WITNESS: Whenever that is. I’m pretty sure it’'s

the fortieth. Don’t quote me on that. I’d have to look

back through. It’s the fortieth or -- but it’s in

September. It usually falls around the 19th, the 20th, that

| ¥Friday we leave.

'So T would have called before we left for the beach
because I’'m gone all week, and that night we came home is

when we moved into the home. The builder had the home done

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7684.7150
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' during the week that 1 was gone.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. I’m sorry —-

THE WITNESS: (Inaudible) -~ all the utilities,
because I knew I was moving in. I took care of all the
utilitieg,’calling in.

JULGE COCHERES: Fine. Mr. Fries, I’m sorry to have

interrupted you. Please continue.

MR. FRIES: Thank you, Your Honor.
BY MR. FRIES: |
Q. | Mrs. Wentz, when you moved to your home on 0l1d
Stonehouse Road, did you notify the Post Office of your
forwarding address?
A. I didn’t have to. That was my legal mailing
address. | |

Q. Just please answer my question. Did you notify

them of your new address?

A. When I left 171 Fairview Drive, my legal address

was notified to the Post Office to be 290 01ld Stonehouse

| Road.

Q. Okay. But you also had a mailbox at 34 South
Middlesex Road; isn’t that correct?
A The only thing that came there was PP&L.

0. Okay. When you moved from Middlesex Road to

| your new address, did you inform the Post Office?

A. Sir, that wasn‘t my legal address. My legal

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 761-7150
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address was 290 0ld Stonehouse Road. I got all my mail from

| my old house to my new house being built.

Q. Ckay. But can you answer my question? When you

moved from Middlesex Road to 0ld Stonehouse Road, did you

| notify the Post Office that you had moved?

A. No, I didn’t, because the only mail I had was

 PP&L and I called in and gave the girl the address to

forward it to my new address which they already had on file.

Q. Okay. Now, you believe that you’re only

responsible for $56.16 of the final bill for Middlesex Road;

' is that correct?

Al That’s correct, and I paid that.

Q. Okay. And you paid that sémetime in August of
2001; isn’t that’correct? | |

a. Matter of fact, I paid it twice.

Q. Okay. Well, do you recall telling Ms. Scott and
me at a conference that your secretary sent in the wrong
account slip for that payment? |

A. Well, in our computer system when the check waé
sent ~-

Q; Okay. So =-

A. Sir, excuse me a minute. Whenever my check was
sent, okay, the check number has the account number on which
was the wrong account.

0. Okay. So that was an error by your office;

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-715G
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! isn’t that correct?

A. Let me finish, okay? But the stub to the bill

' was put in with that check, so the only thing they took off

was the check number, the account on the c¢heck number. They

- didn’t look at the stubs that were inside the envelope.

Q. Okay. But the account, the check prepared by

your office had another account number?

A Just the check.

Q. Okay. And P?L applied the checkkto that

account?

A. Exactly. They didn’t, they failed to look at

| the stub that was in there.

Q. Okay. But in any event, the $56.16 was credited
to the account which you‘re disputing; isn’t that correct?

A. $56.86 was not part of the dispute. I paid

 that. That is my responsibility.

Q. Okay. But that was not paid until August of

2001, nearly a year after you moved out of the premises;

'isn’t that correct?

A. Because that is when PP&L contacted me =~

| actually, it was either PP&L or it was the credit people,

conlacted me that I owed this money and that was the Lirst I

knew about 1it.
Q. Okay. Well, are you saying that you had never

received a final bill from PPL?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY = {717) 764-7150
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A No, I didn’t.

Q. Did you ever call PPL to tell them that you had
not received a final bill? |

A. Well, I don’t look for bills in my mail. T‘m
sorry.

Q. Okay. So to answer my questién,‘you never
called PPL to tell them that you received a final bill;
isn’t that correct?

A. Would you call to find final bills?

Q. ’Did you ever call PPL to tell them that you had

not received a bill, whether it was the final bill or

' otherwise, for services that you received in Middlesex Road

'through September of 20002

A. No, I did not. They were supposed to forward it
to my new address.

0. I see. And I take it you’re going to tell me

 that you did not get that bill?

A. No, I did not. I never got a bill.

Q. And when you did not get the bill, you did not

call up to see where it was?

A. Nope’:.
Q. Qkay. And in fact, you did not send in payment

for the $56.16 until you received a notice from the

collection agency; isn‘t that correct?

-~ A. That’s when I found out I owed the money.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781 7180




FORM: Y

10

H

12

i3

14

1&

¥

18

38
Q. 1 see.

A. I have four PP&L accounts. I just pay the bills

|| when they come in the mail.

Q. 1 see.

A, I don’t pay bills that I don’t see.

Q. Okay.

A. 1 don’t think you do either, sir.

Q. All right; Mrs. Wentz, with respect to a check
| which your complaint refers to, you say in your complaint
that you received a check from Mr. Sunday payable to PPL for
 $124.30. Do you remember saying that in your formal
complaint?

A. Yes, I do.

Q. And that complaint was filed I believe in
February of this year. When did you receive that check from
‘Mr‘ Sunday?

B, January forty‘-~ twenty-fourth, 2002, he wrote
it out to me.

Q. Okay. And -~

A. 1 contacted him as soon as I got the bill in
regards that I was responsible for this bill, and he gladly
kpaid because he knew that He was responsible from October on
until the new tenant went in.

Q. Did you ever send that check to PPL?

A. No, T didn‘t.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (73737847150
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Q. Do you still have that check today?
A, Sitting right here in front of me.
(Pause.)
A. And I also notified Mr. Sunday I didn’t send it.
He sét'here and read off of it. He knows I have it.

MR. FRIES: Thank you. That‘s all I have on ¢ross-

examination, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Wentz, without repeating

yourself, is there any other part of the story that you have

- failed to tell me that you want me to kﬁaw‘abaut?

THE WITNESS: I think you’ve heard it all.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okéy. Tﬁank you very much.
(Witness excused.)

JUDGE COCHERES: 1I’m going to turn my attention now

to the company’s side of the case. Mr. Fries, do you have

witnesses for me?

MR. FRIES: Yes, Your Honor. PPL calls Anita Scott.

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Scott, would you raise your

Il right hand?

§Whereup0n,

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: Counselor?
MR. FRIES: Thank you, Your Honor.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (71737647150
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BY MR. FRIES:

Q.

Al

Q.
A.
Q.

a.

 department.

Q.
position?
A.
Q.
complaint?
A.
Q.
issues?

A.

Would you state your full name and business

- address for the record, please?

Anita, middle initial E., last name Scott, 827

| Houseman Road, Allentown, PA.

Okay. And Ms. Scott, are you employed by PPL?
Yes, I am.
In what capacity?

Customer service representative in the credit
And how long have you been in your current

Nine vears.

Are you familiar with the issues in this

Yes, I am.

And how did you become familiar with these

At the time the customer, Mrs. Wentz, filed her

{ =~ (inaudible) ~- Utility Commission.

THE REPORTER: I’m sorry, I didn’t hear that.

THE WITNESS: At the time the customer filed her

complaint with the Public Utility Commission.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right, let’s go off the recoxd

for a moment.
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(Discussion off the record.}

JUDGE COCHERES: Back on the record.

Please continue, Mr. Fries.

MR. FRIES: Thank you, Your Honor.

BY MR. FRIES:

Q. Ms. Scott, I’d like to direct your attention to
PPL’s proposed hearing exhibit. Can you identify PPL
Hearing Exhibit 1, please?

{(Whereupon, the document was marked
as PPL Hearing Exhibit No. 1 for
identification.)

A. Yes. This is a statement of account --
(inaudible) ~- of the customer, Kelly L. Wentz, her current
residence of 290 01d Stonehouse Road. |

Q. Is that the current address of the complainant?

A. Yes, it is. |

MR. FRIES: Your Honor, at this time, I would note

' for the record that I had intended to send a copy of the

account statement for the service address in question.

Unfortunately, that was not included.

I would request permission to submit to Your Honor,
following today’s hearing with a copy to Mrs. Wentz, ayéopy
of the account statement for the account address in
guestion.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Fries, I certainly have no

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 763-7150
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| problem with your wanting to send the account statement. My

| problem is that it is -~ well, let me ask, Ms. Wentz?

MS5. WENTZ: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: As far as I‘m concerned; the account

' statement will be admissible, but if Mr. Fries sends it to

me, he will send you a copy and you should have the

opportunity to take a look at it and at least tell me 1if yon

 have any reason to disagree with it.

MS. WENTZ: I can tell you now, there’s nothing -- I

mean, there’s nothing these papers are going to show me. I

 looked through all these. I mean, it’s fine. I’m not
il disputing the bill. I‘m disputing in‘regards to them having
' the wrong information on my telephone number. They had ways

to contact me that they did not.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Fine., I =--

MS. WENTZ: I mean, I don‘t -- you know, in regards
to}my bill when stuff was paid, you know, and just, you
know, like the instance of me paying the bill twice, you
know, 1 take‘half the fault on that also, bu£ I paid it.

So i mean, I sent two checks in. I'm not,disputing,
you know, there was an error on our part in our office. I
gent 1t in again.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay, fine.

MS. WENTZ: I mean, I don’t think any of these papers

really show you anything in regards to =~ I‘d like to know

. COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717 781.715C
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what they’re trying to show, maybe, you know. 1711 listen
to that.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay, fine. That’s what I needed to
know. Mr. Fries, you can file that as late~filed Exhibit
No. 5.

MR. FRIES: Thank you, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine.

BY MR. FRIES:

Q. Ms. Scott, I show you what has been marked and

' will be submitted as PPL Hearing Late Exhibit 5. Can you

identify this document?
(Whereupon, the document was marked
as PPL Hearing Exhibit No. 5 for
identification.)
A. Yes. This ié the statement of aCQQﬁnt for Kelly

Wentz for the address of 290 0ld Stonehouse Road, RR 1, in

' Carlisle, PA.

Q. and when was this account established?
A. The account was opened on Decembexr 1, 199%.
C. And is the data on this document true and

correct to the best of your knowledge, information and

| belief?

A. Yes, it is.

Q. And is this information contained in PPL's

 computerized records that are kept by PPL in the ordinary

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781-7150
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course of its business?

A. Yes, it is.

Q. What is the mailing address on the account
statement?

A. 34 South Middlesex Road, RR 1, Carlisle, PA.

Q. 2nd in connection with this case, have you
reviewed all of the records with respect that PPL has with
respect to this account?

A. Yes, I have.

Q. And aré those records maintained by PPL in the
ordinary course of its business?

A. Yes, it ié.

0. And were the entries in those records made at or
contemporancously with the events in question?

A. Yes,

Q. According to PPL’s records’with respect to this
account, did it at any time have any other mailing address
other than the actual service address at Middlesex Road?

A. No, we did not.

Q5 Were bills, according to PPL‘s records, were
bills mailed to the complainant at the service address?

AL Yes, they were.

Q. Okay. And in other words, the mailing address

is also the service address?

A. That 1¢ correct.

COMMONWEALTH REFFORTING COMPANY - (717} 764-T150
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Q. Were regular monthly bills sent to this addres

A. Yes, they were.

0. Okay. BAnd when was'the'first bill sent to the
complainant?

A. On January 5, 2000.

0. Were bills sent to this mailing address
subsequent to September 30, 2002 (sic)?

k. Yes, they were.

Q. Okay. On what date or détes were bills sent?

A. October 2nd, November 2nd to December 8th.

0. Okay. And is that year two ihuusand
(inaudible) ——

A, Yes, it is.

THE REPORTER: TI’m sorry, I didn‘t hear the year.’

THE WITNESS: Two thousand.

BY MR. FRIES:

Q. Were any of those bills returned by the Postal

|| Service as being undeliverable?

a. No, they were not.

Q. If bills are returned as being undeliverable,
are they so noted in PPL’s records?

A, Yes, they are. |

0. What was the amount of the bill which was issu
October 2, 20007 |

A. That bill was in the amount of $56.16.

COMMOUNWEALTH REPDRTING COMPANY  {717)761 7150
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Q. And what was the amount of the next bill which
was issued?

A. The bill rendered on November 2, 2000 was for

1$23.80, and it also carried the prior balance of $56.16 from

|| the previous bill.

0. Okay. And what was the last date -- when was

Il the last bill issued on this account for which service was

charged?
Al On December 5, 2000.
Q. And what was the amount of that bill?

A, The final bill, the current amount was for

’5$101.20, and it carried the prior two balances of $79.96,

giving the entire balance due of 5181;16‘

Q} Okay. And was that amouﬁt billed to the
complainant on December 8, 2000?

A. Yes, it was.

Q. And was that bill sent to the mailing address on

the account?

A. Yes, it was.
Q. And what was that mailing address?
A. 34 South Middlesex Road, RR 1 in Carlisle.
Q. And what was the ZIP code?
| A. 1?613l
Q. Okay. Bnd I believe I asked you‘hefcre, but was

this bill returned by the Post Office as being

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  [717) 761-7150
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undeliverable?
A. No, it was not.

0. And again, if a bill'is returned by the Postal

 Service as being undeliverable, is that noted on PPL’s

| records?

A. Yes, it is.

Q. Did there come a time when PPL charged off this

account?

A. Yes, they did.

Q. And when did they charge off the account?

A It was charged off on March 8, 2001.

0. What does it mean, to charge off an account?

. That means that PP&L has written off the

i balance.

0. And did there come a time when PPL turned this

account over to a collection agency?

A. Yes, they did.

Q. And when was that?

A, It was referred to Penn Credit on March 7, 2001.

Q. Okay. And what is Penn Credit? iskit a
cmllecﬁion agency?

A Yes, it is.

9. And was the bill paid as a result of the

| collection agency’s efforts?

A. No, it was not.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717y 1877150
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Q. What happened next?

A, On August 31, 2001, PPL removed that account

| from Penn Credit and it was then sold to a company called

Tnovision.

Q. Prior to the sale of the account to Inovision,
did PPL maintain an ownership interest in the bill?

A. Yes, they did.

0. Was that so even when it was in the hands of
Penn Credit?

A. Yes, it did.

0. Now, during the time in guestion which was the

fall of 2000 and the year 2001, did PPL make any reports to
credit reporting agencies concerning accounts of its

customers?

A, Yes, we did.
0. Okay. And what did PPL do at that time in terms
of its reporting to credit reporting agencies?

B, PPL with all customers reports each month to

Transunion the payment habit of that customer.

Q. Are you saying that all payment information is

|| reported?

A.  Yes.

0. Okay. For example, if a customer has made

 regular, timely payments, is that reported to Transunion?

B. Yes, it is.

COMMDNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - [#17) 7617150
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Q. Conversely, if payments are not paid by the
customer, is that reportéd to Trénsunion?
A. Yes, they are.

Q. What further credit reporting if any does PPL

make to Transunion once an account is sold to Inovision?

A. Once an account has been sold to Inovision, PPL
then removes theilr trade line from that credit report.
Q. What does that mean?

A. = That means that they no longer owe a debt to

' PPL.

0. Okay. And is that so indicated to the credit

reporting agency?

Aw YeS, it iSn

Q. So after August 31, 2002 (sic), what if anything

'did the Transunion records show with respect to this

account?

A. The Transunion report would not reflect anything

| owed to PPL. We would not have a trade line on the

customer’s credit report.

Q. You indicated that this account was sold to

| Inovision. Does PPL have any control over the activities of

Inovision?
A. No, we do not.

Q. Does PPL have any interest in the debt in

| question once it’s sold to TInovision?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {7173 7617150
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A. No, we do not.

0. Does PPL have any ability to control or directk

Inovision insofar as reports it may make to any credit

reporting agencies?

Al No, we do not.

Q. 1'd like to direct your attention to PPL Hearing

Exhibit 2. Do you have a copy of that document in front of

you?
{Whereupon, the’document was marked
as PPL Hearing E#hibit No. 2 for
identification.)
AL Yes, T do.
Q. Can you identify PPL Hearing Exhibit 272
‘A. These are screen prints from the customer’s
account when they resided at 171 Fairview Drive in Carlisle,
PA, 17013.
Q. Okay. &nd what is the purpose of this exhibit?
A. This exhibit reflects the date this account was

opened, which was January 3, 1987, and when it was clased,

twhieh was December 30, 1999,

And also on the next page, it lets us know that the
customer had requested that the final bill from this address
be mailed to the 34 South Middlesex Road in Carlisle.

Q. So on this record for this account, there was a

contact from the customer?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 76*.7150
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A. That is correct.

0. Are customer contacts noted in PPL‘s records?

A. Yes, they are;

Q. Does PPL Hearing Exhibit 2, coﬁsisting of three
pages -~ excuse me, four pages ~- reflect the records of PPL
with respect to the prior account at 171 Fairview Drive,
Carlisle? |

A. Yes, it does.

Q. I’d like to direct your aﬁtentian to the next

portion of the exhibit which is behind a blue page. Can you

identify this portion of the exhibit?

A. These are screen prints from the customer’s

‘account when they resided at 34 South Middlesex Road, RR 1,

Carlisle, Pa, 17013.
0. and is this the account in question?’
A. Yes, it is. |
MRg’FRIES: For the sake of identification for’the

record, I would request that this portion of the exhibit be

marked PPL Hearing Exhibit 2A consisting of three pages --

consisting of four pages, excuse me.
JUDGE COCHERES: So marked.
(Whereupon, the document was marked
as PPL Hearing Exhibit No. 2A for
idéntification.)

BY MR. FRIES:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717 784-7150
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Q. Ms. Scott, does 2A contain the entirety of PPL’s

| records with respect to the account which is subject to

dispute in this case?

A. Yes, it does.

Q. Bnd specifically, what does this portion of the

l{exhibit show?

A. This reflects the date that the account was

opened, which was December 1, 1999, and also the date that

the account was closed which wag December 5 of 2000.

Q. And why was the account closed?
A. The account was closed because a hew customer
called in to connect service.

0. At the time the account was opened, what wag the

'mailing address that was provided by the complainant?

A. 34 South Middlesex Road, RR1, Carlisle, 17013.
Q. Was that the same as the service address?
A. Yes, it was.

Q. Does Exhibit 2A show any contacts with respect

7to any request for the transfer or disconnection of this

I account?

A. No, it does not.

Q. I'd like to direct your attention to the third

v:paga of the exhibit -~ strike that for the moment. Does
 Exhibit 2A show any entries or any record of any address

| change for the mailing of the bill by Ms. Wentz or anyone on

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 7817150
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 her behalf?

A. No, it does not.

Q. If the complainant had called to provide that
information, would it have been so noted?

A, Yes, it would have.

Q. With respect to the third page of the exhibit,
1’d like to direct your attention to an entry from September
4, 2001. Do you see that? |

A. Yes, L do.

@. And is this a printout if you will of PPL‘s

| computerized records?

B. Yes, it is.

Q. And is this particular portion of the exhibit a

 printout from September 4, 20017

a. Yes, it is.

0. Okay. And does it indicate that account

 representative the complainant spocke with?

A. Yes, it does.
0. And what is the purpose of the comments section
on this entry?

A. This is the documentation of the conversation

that was held between Lhe customer service representative

and the party calling.

Q. And there has been testimony by Ms. Wentz

concerning a payment that she states was mailed in sometime

COMMUNWEALTIH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 1647150
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T believe in August. What became of that payment?

A. That payment was applied to a different account.
it was not applied to the account in question.

Q- Okay. BAnd do you know what account it was
applied to? k

Ai Yes, T do;

Q. What account was it?

A. That was applied to the account under her
husband‘s name, James S. Wentz.

0. And what is the -~

MS. WENTZ: It’s James A. Wentz. It dﬁesn't have
%James S. Wentz. It‘s “"James Wentz" on the paper.

| BY MR. FRIES:

0. What 1s the account number for that account?

A. It is 0345077009.

0. And according to the contact and the record of
the contact, was that payment to havé been applied to the
account in dispute?

A, ers, it was.

Q. Even though the check had the account number
from Mr. Wentz‘s account?

A. That‘’s correct.

Q. Did PPL comply with Ms. Wentz’s request to apply
this payment to the account in dispute? |

A. Yes, they did.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 764.7150
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Q. Now, on September 4, 2001, did PPL have any
ownership interest in this account?
A. No, we did not.

Q. what did PPL do then with respect to this

 paymenl?

A. The payment was transferred to the 34 South

 Middlesex, and that payment in turn was then mailed to

ll Tnovision.

Q. And why was it mailed to Inovision?
BA.  Because the debt was no longer owed to PPL.

Q. I’d like to direct your attention to the next

|| portion of the exhibit which I would requeét that it be

marked as PPL Hearing Exhibit 2B, which consists also of

‘,three pages.

JUDGE COCHERES: It is so marked as PPL Hearing

Exhibit 2B as in boy.

(Whereupon, the document was marked
as PPL Hearing Exhibit No. 2B for
identification;)

BY MR. FRIES:

Q. Can you identify PPL Hearing Exhibit 2B, Ms.

I Serott?

A. These are screen prints for the customer’s
current account at 290 0ld Stonehouse Road in Carlisle,

17013.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 7617150
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Q. And when was this aceount established?

‘BA.  {Inaudible} ==

JUDGE COCHERES: We didn’t hear that --

MS. WENTZ: I didn’t hear that, I’m sorry.

THE WITNESS: June 29, 2000.

BY MR. FRIES:

Q. And does PPL’s records, does £he second page
indicate when the connection was issued?

A. Yes, it does.

Q. And do PPL’s records customarily indicate the
connection and disconnection dates of accounts?

A. Yes, it does.

Q. Ms. Scott, I woﬁld also like to direct your
attention to the next porticn of the exhibit which follows

the blue page, which I would request be marked as PPL

| Hearing Exhibit 2C.

JUDGE COCHERES: So marked.
(Whereupon, the document was marked
as PPL Hearing Exhibit No. 2C for
identification.)

MR. FRIES: Thank you.

BY MR. FRIES:

Q. Ms. Scott, would you please identify this?

A. Yes. These are screen prints froﬁ the account

under James Wentz at 49 North Locust Point Road,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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Mechaniesburg, PA.

0. and is this the account to which the check that

'was sent by Ms. Wentz or her office in or around August of

;2001, that payment was originally applied to?

A. That is correct.

Q. I‘d like to direct your attention to the second
page of the three page exhibit. Does ﬁhat page contain a
notation for a customer contact on or about September 4,
20017

A. Yes, it does.

0. Okay. &and does that relate to the same or is

[ that the same customer contact as was set forth on PPL

Hearing Exhibit 2A?

A. No,kit is not.

Q. Okay. In other words, are these customer
contacts noted on two separate aCCQunts?

A. Yes, they are.

Q. I’'d like to direct vour attention to the last
page of 2C. Can you identify that portion?

A. Yes. This is a screen print of the amounts and

dates that payment were received and applied to the account.

Q. Okay. That is the account of Mr. Wentz; is that

correct?

A, That is correct.

Q0. I’d also like to direct your attention to PPL

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 764-7150
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'Hearing Exhibit No. 3. Could you identify this document?

| {(Whereupon, the docuﬁent was'marked
as PPL ﬁeéring Exhibit No. 3 for‘
identification.)

A. This is a decision dated January 14, 2002
addressed to Kelly Wentz, answering to her complaint that
she filed in regards to the credit reporting and the final
bill.,

Q. This is the BCS decision?

a. That is correct.

MR. FRIES: If I may have your indulgence for a
moment, Your Honor?

| JUDGE COCHERES: Certainly. We’ll be off the record.
zsignal when you’re ready to come back.
(Discussion off the record.)
JUDGE COCHERES:’ Wé’re ready.
MR. FRIES: Thank you. I1‘m sorry.
EY MR..FRIES:
Q. Ms. Scott, did you hear the testimony of Ms.

Wentz regarding the fact that she testified that she called

| PPL to request that the account be transferred to Mr.

Sunday, that is the account which she had at Middlesex Road?
A. Yes, I did.
Q. And what is the comnnect prodedure or transfer

procedure, I should say, where a customer requests that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ {717) 7617150
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Il their account be transferred to the name of someone else?

A. PPLL cannot accept the connect from a third
party. We would not be able to accept a connect from Mrs.
Wentz if she’s calling in to place the acéoﬁnt in the name
of Jack Sunday. We would have to speak with Jéck Sunday.

Mrs. Wentz can reguest to have the sefvica taken out
of her name and at that point leave it up to Mi¢ Sunday to

call and have it placed in his name to continue service, but

‘we cannot accept a connect from a third party.

Q. Had Mrs. Wentz requested a disconnection without
a transfer but just an out and out disconnection, would PPL
have honored that request?

R Yes, we would have.

Q. Therc’s been testimony by Mrs. Wentz about

| incorrect phone numbers. Is there any significance‘to the

 telephone listings that the company has for billing

purposes?
A. Yes, there is. When Mrs. Wentz resided at 171

Fairview Drive, the phone number at that account was

717~249~0442. When she called to connect at the 34 South

Middlesex Road in Carlisle, PP&L‘s system‘alloﬁs us to what
we call drag and drop, which means that the information from
171 Fairview would be placed on any new connect.

"Her phone number however did change under new

construction for the address on Stonehouse Road because

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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during the time that the job number was rendered, the
representative gets all new information and they ask for a
current phone number.

So when the account was established in June and while

it was in the construction, the phone number provided was

 717~249-2731.

Q.  Who provided that number?

’AM The party who cailed in requesfiﬁg the job
number for the construction, which could be the contractor,
the electrician.

MS. WENTZ: I object to that. That’s not correct at
all. |
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. kMs- Wentz, let me

explain, I appreciate that you disagree with that. I will

' give you an opportunity to explain why you think that is

incorrect when we’re done with the company’s side.
MS. WENTZ: Okay, that’s fine.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Continue, counselor.
BY MR. FRIES:
Q. Did PPL have telephone numbers based upon the

information provided to it by Mrs. Wentz or her

representative?

A, That is correct.

Q. For billing purposes, would the telephone

{l numbers be even relevant for the purpose of mailing bills?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717} 761-7150
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A. No, they would not.
Q. What is PPL’s final position in this matter?

A. PP&L‘s position is that the customer, Mrs.

 Wentz, should contact Inovision in order to have her credit
record restored and to submit her payment to them, not PPL,

since we have no interest in the debt any longer.

Q. So according to PPL‘s records, Mrs. Wentz does

not owe any money on the disputed account, 00420~82048; is

that correct?
A. That is correct.

Q. BAnd is that because it no longer has an interest

1in the debt?

A That’s correct.
MR. FRIES: Thank you, Ms. Sccﬁti I have nothing
further on direct exam, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. Ms. Scott, you have the

'billing information in front of you for 34 South Middlesex

Road, don’t you?

THE WITNESS: That’s correct.

kJUDGEICOCHERES:’ And 1 believe you already told me
that the account was established in December of ‘99; is that
correct?

THE WITNESS: That’s correct.

JUDGE COCHERES: And can you tell me if regular

payments were made on that account through September of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717 761.7150
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THE WITNESS: Regular payment was made through the
 September 5th bill of 2000.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. And when do your company

| records indicate, unless you know out of your own personal
knowledge, that PPL knew that the final bill for this
faccount was in dispute?

THE WITNESS: Bold on one moment, Your Honor.
(Pause.)

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, that would be on Rugust 16,

2001 when Mrs. Wentz called in disputing the final bill

|| referred to the collection agency.

JUDGE COCHERES: And tell me about Inovisiom, Ms.
Scott. Does your company have a continuing business
relationship with Inovision for the sale of its aﬁcounts
5receivable?
THE WITHESS: Yes, we do.
JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Ms. Wentz?
MS. WENTZ: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Now, I’m sure you’ve seen enough TV

Il programs to know that cross—examination is permitted by you.

MS. WENTZ: Okay.
JUDGE COCHERES: Now, the trick here is to ask
questions. Now, I know that you already disagree with some

of the things that she said.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717} 761.7150
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MS. WENTZ: I only have one thing. I‘mean, that’s

| the telephone number.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. If you have a question about
vthe telephone number, ask it.

MS. WENTZ: Okay.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MS. WENTZ:

Q. My question in regards to, I’m not sure what
exhibit it is, it’s the one where the screen is for account
topened 12/01/99 for 34 South Middlesex Road, okay.

B The telephone number, my informéticnmwise is, when 1

opened the account originally at Fairview Drive in Carlisle,

 171 Fairview Drive, Carlisle, that was my telephone number,

i249¥0442 at January 3, 1987.

| When I cailed in to get serxvice on December 1lst of
1999 for 34 South Middlesex Road, I did not give them ﬁhat
telephone number of 249-0442 because that has not been my
,telephbne number for probabiy it goes back to maybe 85, “86
-~ I’m sorry, 95, ‘96, back even further than that. .I

' don’t know the exact date. '1’d have to dig out when we

b,baught our trailer down at our office.

You stated that they do a drop system in regards to,

 for the information for on the records, so other words,

il you’re stating that -~ which I know I did not give my

'telephone number, that is not my home phone -- that a woman

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (2173 781-7 150
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or whoever I talked to when I -- ({inaudible} -- failed to

put the proper telephone number down? You’re stating that

 the only thing they input is what I tell them? 1Is that
correct?

A. I'm saying, when a customer c¢alls in that has an

existing account like your address at 171 Fairview Drive,

when you call to connect at a new address, so that the

information doesn’t have to be typed in again, the system

that we have will allow us to automatically transfer the

information on that account which was refleéting the 0442

|l number, though you stated it had changed, was never updated
|lat the 171 Fairview Drive. S§o that information, yes, was

then applied to the 34 South Middlesex Road.

Q. Why would they not correct to my new telephone

i number?

A. Well, because you did not mention that that

| number had changed at any point at 171 Fairview Drive --

9. Now, ma‘am, you just said that you would ask a

person, would start all over with fresh information, so why
wouldn’t they go down through the system and ask for the

| name, telephone, address, everything?

A I believe I stated that the information on your

171 Fairview, if it’s an existing account that has never

 been c¢losed and it‘s still active, that same information as

far as name, Social Security number, phone number, is then

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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placed automatically at a customer’s new address.

It’s not that they’ll request new information. The

llonly thing they’re requesting is the address that you‘’re

connecting to.

Q. Okay. Why wouldn’t they ask for a telephone

'inumber, for the telephone number at that property? Who says

I would carry that telephone number along with me?

A, Well, they could have asked you that, ma’am, but

they did not.

Q. Okay. So basically PP&L could be at fault for

' the telephone number?

A. Well, PP&L may be at fault for having an

incorrect phone number, but PP&L doesn’t necessarily have to

have a phone number for a customer.

Q. Okay. When I called in in regards to asking

 PP&L to, if you look back through your records when your

people did change my number to be correct, they stated to me

that they tried to contact me by phone but the phone was
disconnected.

So you’re stating that they only try to contact

- people by address only, mailing things? They do not call

people?
A. The only PPL will call a customer is if an
account is up for termination, At that point, we have an

option of posting a notice or calling the customer, or if

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = [717) 7647150
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' we’re returning a customer‘s phone call.

But on accounts that are finaled with an overdue
balance of any sort, PP&L does not call customers.
Q. Okay. Then why, when I called in, did they

state to me that they tried to call and the number was

disconnected?

A. If they called you during the period when the
bill was left unpaid and they called the 249-0442, because

that account was still active, but yet it was running.

overdue, if they tried to contact you, then yes, that phone

number would be disconnected. But they’re working off of

that account, not your account at the 290 0ld Stonehouse

- Road.

Q.  But the reason why they don’t have the correct

number is because they failed to put the correct number in

there, right?

MR. FRIES: Well, Your Honor, I object. X think the
question is asked and answered and it’‘s argumentative.
JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Wentz, you have talked about:

this before. I understand what your point is. I think you

- probably need to move on.

MS. WENTZ: Okay. That was basically all the

‘question I have. I mean, I don’t have, other than the

telephone number -- they could have called me and they

: didn’t‘

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7681-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Fine.
Ms. Scott, does your company cross-reference accounts

for the same customer? In other words, can you tell,

looking at one account, that the customer has more than one

account?
THE WITNESS: No, sir, youycannot‘
JUDGE COCHERES: Do you even cross-reference by name?

THE WITNESS: 1If you do a search by name, Your Honor,

and if all the names are spelled exactly the same, then it

will pull up every existing account for that customer.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.

THE WITHMESS: But if it’s an account, for my example,

if my account is in the name of Anita E. Scott, and they may

search “Anita Scott,® they may not come across it.

MS. WENTZ: Okay.

THE WITNESS: ItL’s that sensitive.
MS. WENTZ: Can I ask a question?
JUDGE COCHERES: <Certainly.

BY MS. WENTZ:

Q. My question would be then, if that is the case,

 how do they check credit on a PP&L person when they call to

get new connections? How do they know you already have

service? I mean, you know, you give them like your Social
| Security number and that stuff. I mean, I can see on the

|| one listing, how -~ wouldn‘t they connect them together?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (747)761-Ti50
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A. If a customer provides us with a Social Security
number and if that Social Security number is on all of their
records, it will pull up everything.

Q. Okay .

A. In addition, what we also d¢ is just run a

 Social Security number through the credit agency. And you
will find a lot of customers will not provide their Social
| Security number, and they may have it on two accounts where

' they may have 15 accounts with us, but we’re only going to

get those two that the Social Security number is oi.

JUDGE COCHERES: Is there any more guestions, Ms.

‘Wentz?

MS. WENTZ: No, that’s all I have. T want this to
soon end. I have to go. I have payroll people waiting for
their checks.

jUDGE COCHERES: And Mr. Fries, do you have any more

gquestions?

MR. FRIES: Yes, Your Bonor,; just very briefly.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. FRIES:

Q. Ms. Scott, I’d like to redirect your attention

to PPL Hearing Exhibit 23, the third page of 2A. You were

| asked by His Honor regarding an entry I believe on August

16, 2001.

A Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q. Okay. I think you indicated that -- well, what
happened on that date?

A. The customer called in, Kelly Wentz, disputing

| that her final bill was referred to the collection agency

~and that she did not owe that bill,kand we provided her with

the disconnect date.

And at that time, she also requested a statement of

 account. We sent that with what we call a full utility

"xaport, Your Honor. What that is, in writing, letting‘the

customer know that they can contact the Public Utility

Commission. And we put a hold on the account from that date

 for ten days.

Q. Within those ten days,‘did PPL receive any
notice that Ms. Wentz had filed any complaint, either
informal or formal, with the Public Utility Ccﬁmission?

A. No, we did not.

Q. Okay. And what happens after the expiration of

 the ten day period?

A. Then that will close and the account remains on
its normal course.
Q. Now, as of the date this account was sold to

inovision‘on August 31, 2001, had PPL received any

 notification that Mrs. Wentz had filed any complaint with

- the Public Utility Commission?

A. No, we had not.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ {7173761-7150
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MR. FRIES: Thank you. I have no further questions
on redirect, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you, Mr. Fries. There’s a

| point 1 missed here, and I'm sorry. I‘m loocking at page

three of Exhibit 2A. When did Mrs. Wentz call in about the
account?

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, that was on August 16,

:2001‘

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. So if she called in on

Bugust 16th, you still had a property interest in the

account?
THE WITNESS: Yes, we did.
JUDGE COCHERES: And yvou held for ten days?
THE WITNESS: That is correct. |

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. And you sold the account

- on August 31st?

THE WITNESS: That is correct.
JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Are there any other questions
for this witness?

MR. FRIES: 1’m sorry, Your Honor. HNo, Your Honox,

| i} no further questions.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine.
MS. WENTZ: I do have a question.
JUDGE COCBERES: All right, Ms. Wentz.

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (71737647150
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BY MS. WENTZ:
0. Okay. 1If I called in on August 156th to ingquire

about a bill I did not know about and then I sent in the

il payment for the part that T did owe and disputing what the

| balance due is in regards to -- so other words, you sold the

aceount on what, Bugust 30th, is that correcti of 20012

MR. FRIES: I’‘m sorry, could you repeat the gquestion?

BY MS. WENTZ:

Q. You sold the account August 30, 2001; is that
correct? |

A. August‘3lst, that’s correct.

Q. Okay. Why would you sell an account August 31,
2001 wheﬁ I did send in a payment and a statement stating,

and trying to work out this account? Why would you just

drop it and sell it to somebody else rather than PP&L to

settle this on their own, and just throw it out of their

 hand?

(No response.)
Q. You see what I’m sayving? 1 made a payment on

August 23rxd of 2001 which you show it went in, I gquess, the

 wrong account, and then I called again, and then I sent

| another payment in. Why would you all of a sudden, you

know, when someone’s trying to work on an account, why would

you send it in to a collection agency when I am attempting

 to work on it?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {7173 761.7150
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A. Whenever an account is finaled and the customer

disputes the final bill or they need additicnal time to pay

' that bill, what the customer has to do is be set up on a

payment arrangement. If a customer sends in partial

payments, Mrs. Wentz, it will not remocve her from collection

unless there is an agreement on the account saying that the

:customer will send in a flat amount each month.

But it’s just like even active accounts, if a

| customer should be carrying overdue and they send in partial

payment, yes, they may be making regular payments, but

- because it’s not covering the balance, their account still

remains in collecllions without an agreement on the account.

0. So whenever a customer calls in and states that

there’s a problem with this account, other words when I
' called in to state that I had a problem with this account,

' that I would pay my balance and I mailed it in and had, you

know, to switch it to Jack Sunday, you didn’t respond in
regards to telling me that I have, you know, it’s been
turned over to Penn Credit. You just did it. You didn’t,
you know, come back to me and say ~- 1 mean, you just took
it out of your hands.

When 1 was dealing With PP&L on August 21st of 2001,
you know, August 31, 2601, you sent it in. You didn‘t even
give it a month c¢chance, I meaﬁ, for a month. I mean, if I

made a payment with next month, I could see you turning the

COMMONWEA.TH REPORTING COMPARY {77761 7150
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account over. You didn’t give me a chance to work on
getting this account‘taken care of.

A. Well, you --

g. You sold it on August 3lst.

A. What -—=

Q. I did make an attempt to make a payment on it.
Go ahead. I’'m sorry.

A. I’'m sorry for interrupting you. What we would

have needed, Mrs. Wentz, to avoid that from occurring, was a

statement or an agreement from youn saying that, I am going

to pay $56 in September or August, and I'm going to pay $56

- in October and $56 in November, whatever the amount would be

or howevér«you wanted to divide up that final payment.

Now, I understand there’s a disagreement with Mr.

' Sunday not calling in, but even clearing that up and getting

the money from Mr. Sunday, he would actually have paid that

bill for you,'but to remove it from collection, we have to

 have what’s called like -~ (inaudible) -~ payments. And

that will put a hold on the account as long as that
agreement is kept, and it’s not forwarded‘to‘anykagency.

0. Okay, I understand that. My question to you is,
when I did call in in August, when I was aware of the bill,
1 was willing to take care of it, okay. I sent in the
payment that I was responsible for. I’gave‘you people

information to who the other part was responsible for.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761.7150
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No one ever called me back or I never received
another bill from PP&L because I did update my information

when T called in. I did talk to Ehe~girl and explain to her

' that I was not responsible for this part.

No one was willing to work with me oh thaﬁ end,
telling me I needed to do this, like you’re explaining to
me. I wasn’t talking to you then. i was talking to your
just customer service when I called in.

A.  Uh-huh.

Q. So no one was willing to work to me and tell me
what I needed to do other thaﬁ all of a sudden I got the,

you know, credit people after me. I was trying to work,

when I sent my payment in, I showed that to you.

But the pért that I wasn’t responsible for, I mean,
this could have been straightened out then but PP&L threw it
out the door to a credit person. |

A. Can I ask you a question, Mrs. Wentz?

0. Sure;

A. When the account was with Penn Credit, had they

contacted you at all?

Q. Yes, they did.

A. Okay .

Q. That was the gentleman that was very nasty to
mne.

A. Okay. But see, when it was Penn Credit --

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q. That is when I Called again and that’s when they

| had the wrong amount, and I had already sent the amount in.

A. If we start from when the acéount is finaled,
and say you get the final bill, at that time, if you
disputed it, that was no problem. OQnce it goes -~

THE REPORTER: Stop. |

(Pause for tape change.)

JUDGE COCHERES: We had to stop for the court

 reporter. Go ahead. You were talking about Penn Credit.

THE WITNESS: The customer is given the opportunity
with Penn Credit to set up payment arrangements, also.

MS. WENTZ:  Okay. I’l1l interrupt you. Penn Credit
wanted $181. I didn’t owe that amount. They wouldn’t even

listen to me. I mean, I already paid PP&L $56.86. So I

|| mean, you‘re saying you turned the credit over August 3lst.

Well, Penn Credit was already set up and owing $181 and that

was August 3lst, you say you turned it over.

THE WITNESS: Right. But Penn Credit had it in March

of 2001. They had it up until the time that it was then

' sold to Tnovision.

MS. WENTZ: Okay, okay.
THE WITNESS: So at that time, they had the balance

of the $181.16. That’s what the payment arrangement would

 have been made on. They wouldn’t have been made aware of

any 5§56 payment.

COMWMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 7681-7T150
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MS. WENTZ: But see, I did not receive any

' notification from them at all until after, you know, like I

| recelved a thing from PP&L but I never received notification

from the Penn thing and that’s when they sent me the bill

for $181.

(Pausge.)

JUDGE COCHERES: Are we finished, ladies?

MS. WENTZ: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. kMr. Fries, 1is there
anything more?

MR. FRIES: Your Honor, can I just check one thing,

please, for a moment?

JUDGE COCHERES: We’ll be off the record.
MR. FRIES: ‘Thank you.

(Discussion off the record.)

JUDGE COCHERES: Back on the record.

MR. FRIES: Your Honor, I would like to move for PPL

Hearing Exhibits 1, 2 including 2A, 2B and 2C, and also PPL

Hearing Exhibit 3.

Your Honor had given me permission to introduce as

- PPL Late Exhibit 5 -- should that be No. 4, Your Honor?

JUDGE COCHERES: No. You sent me an Exhibit No. 4.

MR. FRIES: That’s correct, I’'m sorry. That was the

update. I'm sorry. One other request, Your Honor. PPL

 would still be willing to consider a settlement of the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 761-7180
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matter, and I‘m not sure if Your Honor would permit the

parties to speak between themselves sometime between now and

the next two weeks to see 1f the case could be resolved.

JUDGE COCHERES: I’'m certéinly not going to stop you
from having settlement conferences with Ms. Wentz. I’m only
sorry that we were not able to settle it today, but I would
encourage you to do that.

Have you finished your evidentiary presentation,

I counselor?

MR. FRIES: Yes, 1 have, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you. |

"MR. FRIES: PPL rests.

MS. WENTZ: Kelly Wentz rests.

JUDGE COCHERES: I‘m sorry, Ms. Wentz, i didn’t hear
you.

MS. WENTZ: Kellyv Wentz. I rest, too. I have to get

off the phone. I have my office calling our line.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right, fine. In that case, Ms.

| Wentz, I‘m going to give you a very brief thumbnail sketch

cf what happens next.
MS. WENTZ: Okay.

JUDGE COCHERES: First of all, we have admitted PPL

 Exhibits 1, 2, 2B, 2B, 2C, 3 and late filed Exhibit No. 5.

(Whereupon, the documents marked as

PPL Hearing Exhibits Nos. 1, 2, 24,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (74737817150
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2B, 2C, 3 and 5 were received in
evidencé.}

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Second, the court
reporter will have 21 days or 15 business days to do a
transcript of this proceeding, at which point a 30 day time
limit will start to tun on my writing a decision in this
case.

If T need more than 90 days, I‘m allowed to have it,

but I usually get things done in 90 days, so my decision

will probably be done in about four months from now in round
nunbers.
And it will be sent to you with a cover letter

explaining what your rights are, whether you agree with the

Il decision, if you do, that’s fine, if you don’t agree with

it, what you have to do to defend your pesition.
And it will give you certain time limits that have to
be observed. In a nutshell, those are called your

opportunity to file exceptions, which is your opportunity to

',tell the Commission what I did wrong, and you send a copy of

that to Mr. Fries and he would have the same opportunity and

time period that you would. He will send a copy to you.

And then there will be the opportunity to file reply

kfexceptions which is your opportunity to say, no, the Judge

did okay in this section.

“But briefly, that’s what happens. I do the decision,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7471 701-71508
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you get the opportunity to file exceptions or reply
exceptions.

MS. WENTZ: Okay.
~ JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Fries has indicated that he
wants to talk to you further. I think that’s a good idea.

T think in terms of this case, based on our off the record

 settlement discussions, you two are very close and that you

could settle this case.

MS. WENTZ: Okay.

JUDGE CDCHERES: All right. So you take Mr. Fries’s
phone call. Unless somebody has some other reason, we’re
dene now.

MS. WENTZ: Okay.

MR. FRIES: Thank ydu, Your Hﬁnor.

(Whereupon, at 12:24 p.m., the proceedings were

concluded.)
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I hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter, that

 the foregoing proceedings were taken stenographically by me
and thereafter reduced to typewriting by me or under my
direction, and that this transcript i1s a true and accurate

 record to the best of my ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
By: ;<:2;E?Z%g2ﬁﬁi?g?{ -
==

John A. Kelly,
Certified Verbatim Reporter
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January 14, 2002

g

KELLY WENTZ ) f?‘ﬂ
290 OLD STONE HOUSE ROAD ,,0410
CARLISLE PA 17013 | U |

The Bureau of Consumer Services (BCS) has completed its investigation into your informal
complamnt. Attached is the decision resulting from that investigation. A copy of this decision has
also been sent to your utility company. This decision is binding on all parties, and unless it is
appealed will become final 20 days after the date of this letter.

If you do not agree with any part of this decision you may appeal it by filing a formal
complaint. You can do this by completing the attached Request for Formal Complaint Forms.
Return this form to the Public Utility Commission, and the formal complaint forms will be mailed
to you. If you wish to appeal, you must return this form to the Public Utility Commission by the
date shown on the form. Your complaint will be assigned to an Administrative Law Judge, and a
hearing date will be assigned.

You do not need a lawyer to file an appeal.

You must make all of the payments required by this decision. If you do not make these
payments the utility company is permitted to terminate your utility service.

If you have any questions about the terms and conditions of this decision or about the
Public Utility Commission’s appeal procedures you may call me toll free at 1-800-782-1110, or
vou may call me directly at 717-772-1204.

Sincerely,
Q/%X ; Kathleen S. Gilson

‘ Q\ Utility Complaint Investigator

Enclosure C
| QY

SUSAN BUENS

L @emm% |

827 HAUSMAN RORD ~ oCT 08 2002
ALLENTOWN PA 18104-9352
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BEFORE THE PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

KELLY WENTZ PPL
290 OLD STONE HOUSE  v. 827 HAUSMAN ROAD
ROAD ALLENTOWN PA 18104-9392

CARLISLEPA 17013

Case Number: 1002432 ‘ Account Number:0042082048

Decision On Informal Complaint By The Burean Of Coasumer Services:
Statement Of Complaint:
A summary of the customer’s complaint is as follows:
~ The customer claims she contacted the company the end of September, 2000, to discontinue
service at 34 S, Middlesex Rd., RR1, Carlisle, PA 17013. The company failed to disconnect the
service as requested. The customer disputes owing the final balance of $181.16.

Invesﬁgatian’ By Staff Of The Bureau Of Consumer Services Revealed:

1) That according to company records, service was established for Kelly Wentz at 34
§, Middlesex Rd., Carlisle, PA 17013 on December 1, 1999 per her request. :

2) That on June 29, 2000, service was established for Kelly Wentz at 290 Old '
Stenehouse Road, Carlisle, PA 17013 per her request. ,

3) That on December 5, 2000, service at 34 S. Middlesex Rd., Carlisle, PA 17013 was
discontinued 1n Kelly Wentz’s name as a result of a new ratepayer taking responsibility for the
service at this location. :

4) ‘That on March 7, 2001, the customer’s final balance of $181.16 was referred to
Penn Credit for collection,

Based On These Findings, The Bureau Of Consumer Services Concludes:

That PPL records do not indicate that Kelly Wentz called to discontinue the electric service
“at 34 §. Middlesex Rd., Carlisle, PA 17013. The service at this location was discontinued effective
December 5, 2000 as the result of a new ratepayer taking responsibility for the service. In the
absence of notice, the customer is responsible for the bill for $181 .16 to December 5, 2000.



‘Therefore It Is Decided: |

1) That the informal complaint of Kelly Wentz is dismissed. Ms. Wentz is responsible
for the final bill balance of $181.16. L

January 14, 2002

Date Signature

Kathleen S. Gilson

Utility Complaint Investigator
Bureau of Consumer Services

PA Public Utility Commission




@FICATION OF INTENT TO AP# ;

(Request For Formal Complaint Forms)
Notice to Customer:

1f you sign and return this form you are notifying the Public Utility Commission that you
intend to appeal this informal complaint decision. Do not return this form unless you want to
appeal this decision.

If you want to appeal this decision, you must seturn this Notification of Intent to Appeal
form within twenty days of this date: January 14,2002. The Commission will send you formal
complaint forms. '

You must comply with the terms of this decision unti} the Public Utility Commission
completes the formal complaint process. You must make all of the required payments, or the
utility company may pursue the termination of your service.

Thank You.
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission

Yes, T want to appeal the decision of the Bureau of Consumer Services. Please send formal
complaint forms to me at the following address: :

Customer name and address: KELLY WENTZ
{Please correct any mistakes.) 200 QLD STONE HOUSE ROAD
CARLISLE PA 17013

- (Area Code) Telephone Number Signaturé

Mail this completed form to: SECRETARY
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 3265
HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265

"FOR OFFICE USE ONLY

| BCS Number: 1002432 Date of mailing:  January 14, 2002
| Company: ‘PPL

827 HAUSMAN ROAD
ALLENTOWNPA 18104-9392

REVISED 1157
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GROSS, MCGINLEY, LABARRE & EATON, LLP

MAL COLM 3 GROSS
PAUL A MeGIKLEY

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

QONALU LABARRE IR 33 SOUTH SEVENTH STREET

J IACKSONLATON i P.O BOX 4060

FAVRIK RENLY ALLENTOWN, PENNSYLVANIA 18105-3060
WILLIAM ) FRIES IR

ANNLE K. MARLEY ! o

SUSAN ELLIS WILD 610y 820-5450

FLIZARETY R GRAVER TELEFAX (610) 820-6006
JONN F.GROSS E-MAIL wines@gmle com
KIMBERLY 13 KRUFRA
ROBERT A ALPERI

¥ A SPOTTS KIMME)

September 18, 2002

The Monorable Louis G. Cocheres
Administrative Law Judge

Peansylvanta Public Utility Commission
P.O Box 3265

Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265
RE:  Kelly L. Wentz v. PPL Electric Utilities Corporation
No. F-01002432

Dear Judge Cocheres:
As discussed at the hearing in the above matter on September 13. 2002, enclosed please find

three copies of PPL. late filed Hearing Exhibit 5. 1 am mailing a copy of this exhibit to the
Complainant, along with a copy of this letter. Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Very truly yours,

\'urkﬂ- «/‘/’C k3

WILLIAM J FRIES
WIFfsim ‘ ‘ ;
Fnclosures
cC.

Mr. Kelly L. Wentz, w/encl.

1% =

£ .

S B~

James J. McNulty, Secretary, w/encl. ™ C"Dx

Ms. Deidre L. Bilger (via telefax) R i

Ms. Anita Scott (via telefax) < 2 =

' : ~ et = <
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-

fage: 2

TRANSACTION - BALANCE AUTUAL DEFERRED  DEG LAY RDG/ DBYS KWH BILLED

AMOUNT FORWARD BILLED BALANCE H/C TYPE USED ) b
$0. 70
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$23.10 :
$719.98 $56 16 0289/0008 29727h 31 , 189
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50.99
$0.01
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$130.20 ,
$151 16 $79. 96 0997/0040 3093130 33 1200

Q3/08/2001 Charge Off $~179.4%
(08/2031 Charge Cff §-0.0.
0872901 Charge 0ff $-0. 70
/D8#2031 Charge CLE . $~0,99

0972472001 Debit Uncollectible
09/247209) Debit Uncollectible
0872472001 Cebir Uncollectible
Q972472001 Debit uneollectible
08724729931 Paymenrt
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167102001 Miscellaneous

1071072001 Debit Transfer Payment
1071072091 Debat Transier Payment
19/1042001 Debat Transfer Payment
10/1072001 Debit Transfer Payment

[l

£0.70
$5%. 16
50.99
s 01
5~56.86
357,86
$0.70
$55.16
54.9%
50,01



